

# A P C NEWSLETTER

THE MISSION OF THE ARNOLD PRESERVATION COUNCIL IS TO UNITE THE PEOPLE OF ARNOLD, PRESERVE ITS RURAL HERITAGE, AND ENHANCE ITS ENVIRONMENT BY ADVOCATING RESPONSIBLE GROWTH, LINKED NEIGHBORHOODS, LOCAL BUSINESSES AND EXCELLENT SCHOOLS.

Volume 16 No 1 January, 2015

## JANUARY ANNUAL MEETING

The meeting was called to order by Elizabeth Rosborg, President, at 7:30 p.m. with 24 members present.

# Roll of APC Voting Members - Sue Ricciardi

The membership list as of 12/31/2014 was read, and between APC voting members present and proxies received in the mail, it was determined a quorum was easily met.



Pictured (L-R) Sue Ricciardi, Edie Segree, Elizabeth Rosborg, Teresa Miller and Richard Ensor

# **President Elizabeth Rosborg**

Mrs. Rosborg began by thanking APC members for their support this past year. The Annual Report was distributed and is posted online. Mrs. Rosborg explained that APC dues have not increased in the years she has been on the board . In order to do that, APC works very hard to save on printing costs and mailings. The report is not fancy on purpose, but full of good information.

## Nominating Committee Alberta Stornetta

Mrs. Stornetta presented the proposed slate for the 2015 Board of Directors. There were no nominations from the floor and the proposed slate was approved unanimously.

The 2015- 2016 Board of Directors as approved by the board on January 19, 2015.

Elizabeth Rosborg – President
Sue Ricciardi – Vice President/Membership
Recording/Corresponding Secretary– Vacant
Treasurer – Theresa Miller
Directors at Large –Richard Ensor & Edie Segree

Mrs. Rosborg thanked Steve Darroch for his service on the board. He represents East Joyce Lane and will continue to work do that while balancing kids' sports and his own construction business.

She went on to welcome Edie Segree to the board. Edie has recently retired and spent many years in the Maryland and Anne Arundel County public sector. We welcome her knowledge and resources.

The APC schedule has changed for 2105. We will be holding general membership meetings EVERY OTHER month. More information will be provided through our website; so please let us know if we have missed posting something or you are looking for a link doesn't work properly.

APC thanks District 5 Councilman Michael Peroutka and Sara Gannon, Community Contsituent Servcies Offficer for coming to speak to the attendees. We look forward to continuing working together with both of them.

Membership - January 19, 2015

## **Totals without Carryover**

APC total membership is 45, without "carry-over".

Current 2015 paid membership is

- 27 voting members
- 11 Friends

The breakdown of the voting membership by category is:

- 27 Individuals
- 2 Institutions
- 1 Businesses
- 4 Community Associations

PLEASE RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP – FORMS AVAILABLE ONLINE

A P C NEWSLETTER January, 2015 Page 2

### **Treasurer's Report**

#### Teresa Miller

Treasurer's Report
Arnold Preservation Council
November 17, 2014—December 31, 2014

Closing balances as of November 16, 2014

CD: \$ 5,014.45

**Checking:** \$ 6,604.24

## **Checking Account Activity:**

#### **Income**

APC Member dues for 2015 \$1215.00 **Total Income** \$1215.00

## **Expenses**

Total Expenses	\$ 559.39
Web IT Service	233.09
MD Sales and Use Tax	3.20
Liability Insurance	210.00
Printing and Copying	\$ 113.10

## **CD** Activity:

#### **Income**

Interest November 2014: \$1.24

## Closing balances as of December 31, 2014:

CD: \$5,015.69

**Checking:** \$7,259.84

The MD Sales and Use Tax has been paid on all Stornetta books purchased by APC.

Mrs. Miller presented the proposed Budget for 2015 as approved by the Board of Directors on November 24, 2014.

Without any questions or comments the APC 2015 budget was approved unanimously and it is posted online.

#### **Unfinished Business**

If you missed the presentation given at AACC on January 15<sup>th</sup> "How Citizen Participation Can Improve Development"

What can the average citizen or community do to protect their quality of life and the environment, and ensure that development follows the law?

## Here is the link -

http://www.chesapeakelegal.org/index.php?/announcements/entry/your-resource-guide-for-how-citizen-participation-canimprove-development

BGE Jones Substation Update – APC checked with BGE and no construction is planned for the new BGE Jones Substation on Rt. 648 in 2015.



## **New Business**

Check out the new Anne Arundel County Community News by searching -

www.aacounty.org/CountyExec/ComServe/CCS\_News letter\_January2015.pdf

# **Next Meeting**

March 9<sup>th</sup> @ 7:30 pm

**Asbury Church** 

Remember new schedule – every other month in 2015